MARCH 6TH 2012 
VIEWPOINT TENNIS CLUB BOARDMEETING MINUTES
President Joe Morton called the meeting to order
Roll call was taken,

Those present were:

OFFICERS/EXECUTIVE BOARD
President-Joe Morton

Vice President-Del Stitt

Secretary-Lori Jones

Treasurer-Diane Hudson

Past President-Ralph Sharp

CAPTAINS AND CO-CAPTAINS 

Dale Bowen-1.5
Betty Dawson/Lyle Johnson-2.0 Red

Don Foley/Ali Garcia-2.0 White

Sue Twyman/Gene Rees -2.0 Blue

George Peck/Dolores Anderson-2.5 Red

Lloyd Juhala/Marlene Kangas-2.5 White

Ken Gamble -2.5 Blue

Gil Shubert/Deb Schoeberl -3.0 Red

Jim Gerhardt/Maureen Sharp-3.0 White

Bob Wright/Diane Wright-3.0 Blue

Rod Stewart/Jacque Carey-3.0 Green 

Sue Twyman -3.5 Red

Linda Decker/Carl Morton-3.5 White

Clive Macraild-3.5 Blue

Judy Tucker-3.5 Green

Donna Grant--4+

Larry Beres-Stars

SECRETARY’S REPORT-LORI JONES
Motion was made by George Peck to dispense with the reading of the February 7th 2012 minutes. Motion was seconded, motion carried. 

NOMINATING COMMITTEE REPORT-CAROL NORDNESS

Nomination committee chairperson Carol Nordness informed us that she as well as Linda Decker, Loren McLeod and Dale Bowen with input from the President and Vice-President have identified potential candidates for the Executive Board for the fiscal year of 2012-2013.

President-Del Stitt

Vice-President-Ramona Rees

Treasurer-Maria Bitman

Secretary-Lori Jones 

Our next General Meeting will be held 7:00 PM, March 12th 2012 at North Point MP rooms #1 & #2. We must have a quorum, which Ed Dewald said would be 95 members. Captains please be sure your team members are aware of the meeting and encourage them to attend. 
TREASURER’S REPORT-DIANE HUDSON
Current balances of accounts are as follows:

General Funds-$6,160.78

Capital Fund-$5,670.00

Equipment Purchase or Repair-$986.68

Langdon Sports-$1,646.12

Total-$14,463.58

Diane reported that there are 378 paid members and ask everyone to submit bills ASAP!
INTRODUCTION OF VIEW POINT GM, CHERYL DEWARRAT

After Joe made the introduction and thanked Cheryl for all her contributions to our tennis club, Cheryl informed us officially that she has received the approval from Corporate to make the needed repairs on the West Courts. The laying of the Post Tension Slab will begin in May or June. 

VICE-PRESIDENT’S REPORT-DEL STITT

PLEASE SEE THE WEBSITE FOR THE MOST UP TODATE INFORMATIOIN..

Social and Activities
Spring Fling Banquet, hosted by the 3.5 Blue and White teams. Tickets are still available.
Theme: A Black Tie Affair in which you can wear anything from PJ’s to your tennis outfit but PLEASE put on a black tie.

Date: March 16th 

Time:  Happy Hour 5 PM, Dinner 6 PM

Music: DJ’s, Bob and Charlotta 7 PM

Place: Ballroom

Tickets: $17.50 per person

Menu: 

Parmesan Herbed Chicken

Caesar Salad

Herb Buttered Rosemary Potatoes

Mushroom Green Bean Almandine

Southwest Corn Medley

French Rolls & Butter

Cinnamon Bread Pudding
Our last General Meeting will be held March 12th and 7:00 PM, please come early to help set up chairs. 

New Captains Meeting Monday March 19th at 7:00 PM NP Gathering Room.

Tournaments-Invitational and In-Park

The final Invitational was held on February 18th . The results were VP 49, Greenfield 41. 

Our final In-Park, Spring Fling will take place on March 10th. 

Next year we will be hosting 4 events and away for 3

Del thanked the Tournament Coordinators, Deb Schoeberl, and Ronda Shubert along with trainees Carol Chapin and Janet Vigland, for all the time and effort they put in preparing and organizing the tournaments, which is about 60 hours per event. 

Bill and Chris McQuitty will be involved as Coordinators next season. 

Post Season
SVE-Farnsworth March 12th-17th , Coordinator-Carol Nordness assisted by Linda Decker. We will be represented from the 2.0 to the 4.0 levels.
SSV-Farnsworth Mixed March 19th-24th, Coordinators Bob and Jan Allan. We have participants from all levels, 1.5 to 4.0. 

Monte Vista 8 Player, Coordinator Ray Cottrell assisted by Ray Pelland.  Teams will be participating from levels 2.0 to 4.0.

Your teammates would certainly appreciate your support at these three major events. Come out and cheer them on. Good luck to all the participants!!
Venture Out Fall Classic, Coordinator Clive MacRaild. Sign up sheets are at the East Courts, entry deadline is March 25th .  The Classic will begin Monday October 29th .  Check the website for further information. 
Court Scheduling/Cleaning
Tom Rucker has agreed to continue to schedule for another year, which he has done since 1999. 

Thank you, Lee McDougall for managing this season’s court cleanups and thank you volunteers from each team. 

Unfortunately for us, Lee and Marie will be leaving the park next year but we already have two relatively new players that have stepped up and agreed to share the duties. Thank you Lorne Smelsky and Mike Bigelow. 
Del also thanked all of you who volunteer to make our tennis club run like a “tennis family” from Captains to those of us who help in the kitchen and set up the courts for league matches. Without this kind of support there would not be a tennis program like we have here at View Point.
75+ Proposed League
7 men and 4-5 ladies have expressed interest in joining the league. A meeting was called by VDO to discuss the possibility of forming this league but was cancelled and has not been rescheduled as of this time.

PRESIDENT’S REPORT
West Court

After president Joe Morton explained the rationale for considering having the VPTC build a roof over the west courts patio a discussion about the three cost estimates followed. The intent is to have the board (captains) determine whether to submit a proposal to the general membership at our last general meeting on March 12th. Before this can be approved, the park management must also agree with this project.

Motion: Dale Bowan moved and accepted an amendment that the tennis club spends no more than $5,500 to have a contractor cover the existing patio with aluminum paneling similar to that of carports at View Point. Motion was seconded. After further discussion the motion passed.
EVSTL Report

Two revisions to Article VII, K.5 was passed by the EVSTL board, which reads as follows:

1. Due to shortages, a team at any level other than 4.0 cannot borrow a player from a sister team and play them in 1st position. A player pulled up to a higher level can play in any position.
2. Incomplete matches owing to weather conditions. Who makes the call?                         Players or Captains? It was decided that Players make the call.  
OTHER
Joe asked the Captains to make sure to turn in the requests for self-rating to move up and self- rating to stay at their same level due to illness/injury NO LATER THAN THIS WEEK-END. 
PLEASE BE SURE TO ATTEND THE NEXT GENERAL MEETING, MARCH 12TH  AS WE NEED A QUORM IN ORDER TO APPROVE OUR NEW OFFICERS

COMMITTEE REPORTS
Website-Ed Dewald

The committee has started using a new program due to the cost of running Microsoft Office 365.  The new site is http:/viewpointtennis.weeby.com/index.html

Weeby will cost $4.99 a month for the Pro Software that will allow the committee to take advantage of all that Weeby has to offer. 

Self-Rating-Ed Dewald
Due to Del Stitt becoming President next season he has resigned from the Self-Rating Committee. The Committee has replaced Del with two new members, Ralph Sharp and Ruth Finch. 

Recognition-Ron Stewart

Ron reported that the Past Presidents Plague is now out of the kitchen and is displayed at the East Courts as well as a Plague showing the current Executive Board.
Selection of Early Builders of the Tennis Club to be recognized at the Spring Fling on March 17th and will be engraved on a plaque. 
The criteria for selecting builders and outstanding contributors will be made available on the website and as handouts to Captains.  

There will be the introduction of an Annual Award for outstanding support to our tennis club presented at the Spring Fling.

Star Team-Larry Beres

The Stars have 55 team members and are allocated a total of 10 courts for 1 ½ hours twice per week.   
Please let Larry know if you have someone on your team who may be interested in joining the Star Team. 
George Peck made a Motion to Adjourn, motion seconded and carried
